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	NAME
	Abigail Tucker

	UNIVERSITY
	King's College London

	NAME OF AWARD
	Symington Bequest Fund

	PURPOSE OF AWARD conference attended (full name) with city and dates

	Attending American Association of Anatomists (AAA) meeting in Boston March 2015

	REPORT: What were your anticipated benefits?

	I was expecting to meet a range of researchers in Anatomical sciences and to be able to share my research while learning from others. I expected to learn from the talks and hoped to meet potential new collaborators from the USA.

	COMMENTS: Describe your experience at the conference / lab visit / course / seminar.

	The conference exceeded my expectations. I was happy to see a number of researchers from my field (developmental biology and evo-devo) attending the meeting.  This enabled me to catch up with existing collaborators and discuss future papers. The meeting also allowed me to make acquaintence with a number of researchers in my field who I had previously only known by name. I was also very pleased to see that the conference attracted many big names in the field, giving me the chance to interact with really exceptional scientists. The talks were largely very informative and the talks presented by my lab (Dr Neal Anthwal, Dr Hazha Star) were well received.Im addition,I gave a short talk in the poster slam and presented my poster on the Tuesday. The meeting was also an excellent chance to informally talk with the past and future presidents of the AAA and we have agreed a potential strategy for future shared meetings.  

	REPORT: In relation to skills, what were the most important things you gained? (does not apply to equipment grant)

	I have interacted with a large number of researchers who were attending the conference and the most important thing gained I believe is future collaborations. At the conference I initated a secondary cartilage and bone morphogenesis collaboration with the lab of Prof Rich Schneider, and will be receiving mouse mutants from th lab of Prof Jeff Bush, which is very exciting. The newly established relations with the president of the AAA will also help promote the AS in the USA.

	REPORT: How do you think you will put this learning experience into practice in the future?

	 At future conferences I will make sure I talk to as many researchers as possible and initiate conversations with researchers after their presentations. 
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